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Calendar of Events 
Oct. 1- Nov 1:  Scarecrows exhibit 

Oct. 15 - Nov 1:  Pumpkin People exhibit 

October 19:  Welcome table selling LLFB 

                 merchandise and handcrafted items

                 10 am - 2 pm, on the bridge,

                 during Fall Arts and Crafts Festival 

October 24:  Prune Like A Pro 
                led by retired Polk Co. Extension Director

                 John Vining, 10 am, Secret Garden


FOR INFORMATION ABOUT CLASSES OR TOURS, 
call Alice or Danny at 828-625-2540 

or email alicegrrrd@gmail.com 

News  October 2019

Build It and They 
Will Come

North Carolina historic bridge number 7, 
once described as “a busy thoroughfare that 
connected Lake Lure to Chimney Rock,” is, 
again, a busy thoroughfare. In June 2018, the 
town of Lake Lure installed a counter to 
record visitors to the gardens. After some 
computations, it has been estimated that 
more than 100,000 people visit the Lake Lure 
Flowering Bridge every year!

    Since the LLFB’s official opening in 2013, 
it has received attention from internet, print, 
and broadcast media. Business review and 
travel websites like Yelp and TripAdvisor give 
the Lake Lure Flowering Bridge glowing 
recommendations. In 2016, the Flowering 
Bridge was featured on WRAL-Raleigh’s 
show “Tarheel Traveler,” Later that year, Bill 
Miller, who proposed the concept of turning 
the abandoned bridge 
i n to a pedes t r i an 
walkway, recorded a 
TEDx Talk on the 
history of the LLFB. 
Articles about our park 
have appeared in 
n u m e r o u s l o c a l , 
regional, and state 
publications, including  
the popular magazines 
WNC   and  Our State.  

“Build it and they will 
come,” adapted from 
a quote f rom the 
m o v i e F i e l d o f 
Dreams, can certainly 
be applied to the Lake 
Lure Flowering Bridge.
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The number of visitors 
that stroll the gardens in 
recent years has far 
exceeded our “field of 
dreams.”

Return of the 
Pumpkin People! 

It’s that time of year when our 
talented volunteers transform 
pumpkins and gourds into 
whimsical characters, creatures, 
and other “things that go bump 

in the night” and day.  Look for this highly 
anticipated annual exhibit on display for two 
weeks starting mid-month.
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